EBHC Monthly Meeting

13 April 2011
7:30 PM 

East Brandywine Township Building

In attendance:

John Black

Jim Buczala

Betsy Barr

Linda Morrison

Called to order at 7:35 pm

Hadfield Road Bridge:

· Linda communicated with PA DOT and Sandy Martin (County Engineer) for an update:  Plans are on hold.
· John made a presentation regarding the bridge to the BOS at their meeting of March 16th.  The comprehensive presentation covered the historical importance of the bridge, its presence on one of the Township’s scenic byways, and the cost benefit of repair versus replacement.
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes for the meetings of December 2010, January 2011, and February 2011 were approved without comment.  The minutes for the meeting of March 2011 were approved with minor comments.
House at 521 Little Washington Road (HR-5):  Concern was raised by a Township resident about the condition of the house at this location.  There is currently no one living in the house and it appears to have been neglected.  This resource is dated at 1779.

· Jim will contact Scott Piersol regarding the status of this issue.

HC Web Page:  The HC is interested in making a web page, linked to the Township’s web site, that would provide information regarding historic resources.  It is envisioned that the information on the site would include things like how to maintain your historic home, updates on historic resources of the Township, and background information on the Township’s history. 
· Jim will talk to the Township about what we need to do to facilitate getting an HC page set up and linked to the Township’s web site.
Submitted by Jim Buczala.
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